## **Appendix D**

## **Public Outreach**

Letters to Advocacy Groups
Public Notices

Disability Rights Ohio 200 Civic Center Drive Columbus, Ohio 43215

Dear Advocate for the Disabled,

The city of Dayton is in the process of creating a Self-Evaluation Study and Transition Plan of all city-owned facilities and programs for compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA). Title II of the ADA requires that each of the city's services, programs, and activities be readily accessible and usable by individuals with disabilities. Title II also requires public outreach to the community, especially persons with disabilities, their caregivers, and advocacy groups for the disabled. The city of Dayton is sending this letter to solicit public input and comment on barriers that exist, or are perceived to exist, to persons with disabilities to access city programs.

We welcome your input to assist us on this project. All comments will be reviewed and considered and included in the final report. Please feel free to pass the information about this project on to others that you believe might be interested in providing input or comments. The comment period will be open until adoption of the plan, which is tentatively scheduled to occur in the spring of 2021. An online survey is also available on the City's website at <a href="https://www.daytonohio.gov/ADAsurvey">www.daytonohio.gov/ADAsurvey</a>. A copy of the draft Transition Plan will be made available for public review and comment at local facilities and the city website and you will be notified when it is available.

Please forward any comments, questions, or input to the undersigned below via email at <a href="mailto:andrew.marks@daytonohio.gov">andrew.marks@daytonohio.gov</a>. We thank you in advance and look forward to your participation and comments.

Sincerely,

Andrew Marks, Senior Engineer II Division of Civil Engineering

Department of Aging 246 North High Street First Floor Columbus, Ohio 43215-2406

Dear Advocate for the Disabled,

The city of Dayton is in the process of creating a Self-Evaluation Study and Transition Plan of all city-owned facilities and programs for compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA). Title II of the ADA requires that each of the city's services, programs, and activities be readily accessible and usable by individuals with disabilities. Title II also requires public outreach to the community, especially persons with disabilities, their caregivers, and advocacy groups for the disabled. The city of Dayton is sending this letter to solicit public input and comment on barriers that exist, or are perceived to exist, to persons with disabilities to access city programs.

We welcome your input to assist us on this project. All comments will be reviewed and considered and included in the final report. Please feel free to pass the information about this project on to others that you believe might be interested in providing input or comments. The comment period will be open until adoption of the plan, which is tentatively scheduled to occur in the spring of 2021. An online survey is also available on the City's website at <a href="https://www.daytonohio.gov/ADAsurvey">www.daytonohio.gov/ADAsurvey</a>. A copy of the draft Transition Plan will be made available for public review and comment at local facilities and the city website and you will be notified when it is available.

Please forward any comments, questions, or input to the undersigned below via email at <a href="mailto:andrew.marks@daytonohio.gov">andrew.marks@daytonohio.gov</a>. We thank you in advance and look forward to your participation and comments.

Sincerely,

Andrew Marks, Senior Engineer II Division of Civil Engineering

The Area Agency on Aging, PSA2 40 West Second Street Suite 400 Dayton, Ohio 45402

Dear Advocate for the Disabled,

The city of Dayton is in the process of creating a Self-Evaluation Study and Transition Plan of all city-owned facilities and programs for compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA). Title II of the ADA requires that each of the city's services, programs, and activities be readily accessible and usable by individuals with disabilities. Title II also requires public outreach to the community, especially persons with disabilities, their caregivers, and advocacy groups for the disabled. The city of Dayton is sending this letter to solicit public input and comment on barriers that exist, or are perceived to exist, to persons with disabilities to access city programs.

We welcome your input to assist us on this project. All comments will be reviewed and considered and included in the final report. Please feel free to pass the information about this project on to others that you believe might be interested in providing input or comments. The comment period will be open until adoption of the plan, which is tentatively scheduled to occur in the spring of 2021. An online survey is also available on the City's website at <a href="https://www.daytonohio.gov/ADAsurvey">www.daytonohio.gov/ADAsurvey</a>. A copy of the draft Transition Plan will be made available for public review and comment at local facilities and the city website and you will be notified when it is available.

Please forward any comments, questions, or input to the undersigned below via email at <u>andrew.marks@daytonohio.gov</u>. We thank you in advance and look forward to your participation and comments.

Sincerely,

Andrew Marks, Senior Engineer II Division of Civil Engineering

The Arc of Ohio 1335 Dublin Road Suite 104-D Columbus, Ohio 43215

Dear Advocate for the Disabled,

The city of Dayton is in the process of creating a Self-Evaluation Study and Transition Plan of all city-owned facilities and programs for compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA). Title II of the ADA requires that each of the city's services, programs, and activities be readily accessible and usable by individuals with disabilities. Title II also requires public outreach to the community, especially persons with disabilities, their caregivers, and advocacy groups for the disabled. The city of Dayton is sending this letter to solicit public input and comment on barriers that exist, or are perceived to exist, to persons with disabilities to access city programs.

We welcome your input to assist us on this project. All comments will be reviewed and considered and included in the final report. Please feel free to pass the information about this project on to others that you believe might be interested in providing input or comments. The comment period will be open until adoption of the plan, which is tentatively scheduled to occur in the spring of 2021. An online survey is also available on the City's website at <a href="https://www.daytonohio.gov/ADAsurvey">www.daytonohio.gov/ADAsurvey</a>. A copy of the draft Transition Plan will be made available for public review and comment at local facilities and the city website and you will be notified when it is available.

Please forward any comments, questions, or input to the undersigned below via email at <a href="mailto:andrew.marks@daytonohio.gov">andrew.marks@daytonohio.gov</a>. We thank you in advance and look forward to your participation and comments.

Sincerely,

Andrew Marks, Senior Engineer II Division of Civil Engineering

Ohio Development Disabilities Council 899 East Broad Street Suite 203 Columbus, Ohio 43205

Dear Advocate for the Disabled,

The city of Dayton is in the process of creating a Self-Evaluation Study and Transition Plan of all city-owned facilities and programs for compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA). Title II of the ADA requires that each of the city's services, programs, and activities be readily accessible and usable by individuals with disabilities. Title II also requires public outreach to the community, especially persons with disabilities, their caregivers, and advocacy groups for the disabled. The city of Dayton is sending this letter to solicit public input and comment on barriers that exist, or are perceived to exist, to persons with disabilities to access city programs.

We welcome your input to assist us on this project. All comments will be reviewed and considered and included in the final report. Please feel free to pass the information about this project on to others that you believe might be interested in providing input or comments. The comment period will be open until adoption of the plan, which is tentatively scheduled to occur in the spring of 2021. An online survey is also available on the City's website at <a href="https://www.daytonohio.gov/ADAsurvey">www.daytonohio.gov/ADAsurvey</a>. A copy of the draft Transition Plan will be made available for public review and comment at local facilities and the city website and you will be notified when it is available.

Please forward any comments, questions, or input to the undersigned below via email at <a href="mailto:andrew.marks@daytonohio.gov">andrew.marks@daytonohio.gov</a>. We thank you in advance and look forward to your participation and comments.

Sincerely,

Andrew Marks, Senior Engineer II Division of Civil Engineering

Mental Health & Addiction Advocacy Coalition 2600 Victory Parkway Cincinnati, Ohio 45206

Dear Advocate for the Disabled,

The city of Dayton is in the process of creating a Self-Evaluation Study and Transition Plan of all city-owned facilities and programs for compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA). Title II of the ADA requires that each of the city's services, programs, and activities be readily accessible and usable by individuals with disabilities. Title II also requires public outreach to the community, especially persons with disabilities, their caregivers, and advocacy groups for the disabled. The city of Dayton is sending this letter to solicit public input and comment on barriers that exist, or are perceived to exist, to persons with disabilities to access city programs.

We welcome your input to assist us on this project. All comments will be reviewed and considered and included in the final report. Please feel free to pass the information about this project on to others that you believe might be interested in providing input or comments. The comment period will be open until adoption of the plan, which is tentatively scheduled to occur in the spring of 2021. An online survey is also available on the City's website at <a href="https://www.daytonohio.gov/ADAsurvey">www.daytonohio.gov/ADAsurvey</a>. A copy of the draft Transition Plan will be made available for public review and comment at local facilities and the city website and you will be notified when it is available.

Please forward any comments, questions, or input to the undersigned below via email at <a href="mailto:andrew.marks@daytonohio.gov">andrew.marks@daytonohio.gov</a>. We thank you in advance and look forward to your participation and comments.

Sincerely,

Andrew Marks, Senior Engineer II

Division of Civil Engineering

ATM

November 3, 2020

Opportunities for Ohioans with Disabilities Centennial Plaza III 895 Central Avenue, 7<sup>th</sup> Floor Cincinnati, Ohio 45202

Dear Advocate for the Disabled,

The city of Dayton is in the process of creating a Self-Evaluation Study and Transition Plan of all city-owned facilities and programs for compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA). Title II of the ADA requires that each of the city's services, programs, and activities be readily accessible and usable by individuals with disabilities. Title II also requires public outreach to the community, especially persons with disabilities, their caregivers, and advocacy groups for the disabled. The city of Dayton is sending this letter to solicit public input and comment on barriers that exist, or are perceived to exist, to persons with disabilities to access city programs.

We welcome your input to assist us on this project. All comments will be reviewed and considered and included in the final report. Please feel free to pass the information about this project on to others that you believe might be interested in providing input or comments. The comment period will be open until adoption of the plan, which is tentatively scheduled to occur in the spring of 2021. An online survey is also available on the City's website at <a href="https://www.daytonohio.gov/ADAsurvey">www.daytonohio.gov/ADAsurvey</a>. A copy of the draft Transition Plan will be made available for public review and comment at local facilities and the city website and you will be notified when it is available.

Please forward any comments, questions, or input to the undersigned below via email at <a href="mailto:andrew.marks@daytonohio.gov">andrew.marks@daytonohio.gov</a>. We thank you in advance and look forward to your participation and comments.

·

Sincerely,

Andrew Marks, Senior Engineer II Division of Civil Engineering

**ATM** 

November 3, 2020

Great Lakes ADA Center 1640 West Roosevelt Road, Room 405 Chicago, Illinois 60608 Dear Advocate for the Disabled,

The city of Dayton is in the process of creating a Self-Evaluation Study and Transition Plan of all city-owned facilities and programs for compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA). Title II of the ADA requires that each of the city's services, programs, and activities be readily accessible and usable by individuals with disabilities. Title II also requires public outreach to the community, especially persons with disabilities, their caregivers, and advocacy groups for the disabled. The city of Dayton is sending this letter to solicit public input and comment on barriers that exist, or are perceived to exist, to persons with disabilities to access city programs.

We welcome your input to assist us on this project. All comments will be reviewed and considered and included in the final report. Please feel free to pass the information about this project on to others that you believe might be interested in providing input or comments. The comment period will be open until adoption of the plan, which is tentatively scheduled to occur in the spring of 2021. An online survey is also available on the City's website at <a href="https://www.daytonohio.gov/ADAsurvey">www.daytonohio.gov/ADAsurvey</a>. A copy of the draft Transition Plan will be made available for public review and comment at local facilities and the city website and you will be notified when it is available.

Please forward any comments, questions, or input to the undersigned below via email at <a href="mailto:andrew.marks@daytonohio.gov">andrew.marks@daytonohio.gov</a>. We thank you in advance and look forward to your participation and comments.

Sincerely,

Andrew Marks, Senior Engineer II Division of Civil Engineering

**ATM** 

November 3, 2020

Montgomery County Board of Developmental Disability Services 5450 Salem Avenue Dayton, Ohio 45426 Dear Advocate for the Disabled,

The city of Dayton is in the process of creating a Self-Evaluation Study and Transition Plan of all city-owned facilities and programs for compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA). Title II of the ADA requires that each of the city's services, programs, and activities be readily accessible and usable by individuals with disabilities. Title II also requires public outreach to the community, especially persons with disabilities, their caregivers, and advocacy groups for the disabled. The city of Dayton is sending this letter to solicit public input and comment on barriers that exist, or are perceived to exist, to persons with disabilities to access city programs.

We welcome your input to assist us on this project. All comments will be reviewed and considered and included in the final report. Please feel free to pass the information about this project on to others that you believe might be interested in providing input or comments. The comment period will be open until adoption of the plan, which is tentatively scheduled to occur in the spring of 2021. An online survey is also available on the City's website at <a href="https://www.daytonohio.gov/ADAsurvey">www.daytonohio.gov/ADAsurvey</a>. A copy of the draft Transition Plan will be made available for public review and comment at local facilities and the city website and you will be notified when it is available.

Please forward any comments, questions, or input to the undersigned below via email at <a href="mailto:andrew.marks@daytonohio.gov">andrew.marks@daytonohio.gov</a>. We thank you in advance and look forward to your participation and comments.

Sincerely,

Andrew Marks, Senior Engineer II Division of Civil Engineering

ATM

November 3, 2020

Ohio Department of Developmental Disabilities 30 East Broad Street Columbus, Ohio 43215

Dear Advocate for the Disabled,

The city of Dayton is in the process of creating a Self-Evaluation Study and Transition Plan of all city-owned facilities and programs for compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA). Title II of the ADA requires that each of the city's services, programs, and activities be readily accessible and usable by individuals with disabilities. Title II also requires public outreach to the community, especially persons with disabilities, their caregivers, and advocacy groups for the disabled. The city of Dayton is sending this letter to solicit public input and comment on barriers that exist, or are perceived to exist, to persons with disabilities to access city programs.

We welcome your input to assist us on this project. All comments will be reviewed and considered and included in the final report. Please feel free to pass the information about this project on to others that you believe might be interested in providing input or comments. The comment period will be open until adoption of the plan, which is tentatively scheduled to occur in the spring of 2021. An online survey is also available on the City's website at <a href="https://www.daytonohio.gov/ADAsurvey">www.daytonohio.gov/ADAsurvey</a>. A copy of the draft Transition Plan will be made available for public review and comment at local facilities and the city website and you will be notified when it is available.

Please forward any comments, questions, or input to the undersigned below via email at <a href="mailto:andrew.marks@daytonohio.gov">andrew.marks@daytonohio.gov</a>. We thank you in advance and look forward to your participation and comments.

Sincerely,

Andrew Marks, Senior Engineer II Division of Civil Engineering

